Town of Branchville
Regular Council Meeting 
Mayor Franklin Dickson Presiding
Monday June 10th, 2024
6:00 PM


The Regular Council Meeting for the Town of Branchville was held on Monday June 10th, 2024 at 6 PM at the Town Hall.  A notice with the time, date and place of the meeting was posted on the exterior bulletin board of the Town Hall at least 24 hours before the meeting.

Mayor Dickson called the meeting to order. Council, along with all those present, stood for the
Pledge of Allegiance, followed by prayer.

Roll call indicated all were present, except for Councilman Baker.

Welcome of Guest: Mayor Dickson welcomed those present. 

Derrick McDaniel of Dominion Energy came before council to present Dominion’s Neighborhood Energy Efficiency Program (NEEP). This program is available to Dominion customers for completely free.  They will install many different devices in customer’s homes to conserve energy, such as low flow showerheads, LED lights and weather stripping.  Dominion will be holding a kickoff event at the Freight Depot on June 27th from 6 pm - 8 pm, where they will explain the program to the public and also serve a meal. Discussion was had amongst the guests and Council about the details of program and about who was eligible. Mr. McDaniel elaborated that any Dominion Energy customer was eligible for this program, regardless of if their area was indicated on the map on the flyer. 

Approval of Minutes:  A motion was made by Councilman Oliver to accept the May 13th 2024 minutes; Councilman Jumper seconded the motion, motion carried.

Approval of Financial Report: Mayor Pro Tem Connelly made the motion to approve the General Fund 
Financial report. Councilwoman Peeples seconded the motion, motion carried.  Mayor Pro Tem Connelly made a motion to accept the  2024 Water & Sewer Financial report; Councilman Oliver seconded the motion, motion carried. Councilman Jumper made a motion to accept the Municipal Court Financial report; Councilman Oliver seconded the motion, motion carried. 

Council Reports:
1. City Hall/License/Insurance:  Councilman Baker is absent, nothing to report for Town Hall.
2. Water/Sewer/Streets: Councilman Connelly reports things are going well, few problems. The engineering firm is going to have to rebid on the waterline project due to material inflation.  Everything is approved by Dhec for the generator grant, should be putting that project out for bid soon.
3. Parks/Recreation: Councilman Ott reports the ballpark is finished with softball and baseball. 18 players were named Allstars. Improvements are being made at the ballpark, safety foul ball nets are being installed. 
4. Projects/Events:  Councilwoman Peeples reports the yard sale this past Saturday went very well, had about 35-40 participants.  Planning on having a back to school bash on August 11th.
5. Buildings/Grounds: Mayor Pro Tem Oliver reports things are going well, have installed a gate at the Evans St. playground bathrooms to protect from vandalism. There is some maintenance that needs to be done at that park.
6. Police Department: Councilman Jumper reports the police department had a good month, everything is running smoothly.

Old Business:  None at this time

New Business: Reminder that primaries are tomorrow, please get out and vote.

Agenda Items/ Public Comments: Mary Mckibbon asked about the purchase of the old hardware store.  Mayor Dickson answered that he had talked with Buddy Paramore of Farmers and Merchants, and that the offer letter was being drafted and would be sent out later this week.  Al Lyons presented council with the earnings from the Branchville Railroad Museum for the past month.  Council thanked him for his service.  
Brandon Mckibbon made an appeal to the public on behalf of the Museum, stating that there were a lot of things that were not on display at the moment due to the need of things like picture frames, and also a reminder that Museum is always taking donations of items to display. Also the Museum is always looking for more information on the items they do have. Mayor Dickson suggested that a committee be formed on behalf of the Museum to advance its interests, and asked him to meet with him and Mr. Al.  Mr. Mckibbon also expressed interest in forming a Historical Society for the area, and is looking for others within the area who might know more of the history.

Items of Information: None

Executive Session: Mayor Pro Tem Connelly made the motion to go into Executive Session; Councilwoman Peeples seconded the motion, motion carried.  Council left for Executive Session at 6:26 pm.  Mayor Pro Tem Connelly made the motion to return from Executive Session; Councilman Jumper seconded the motion, motion carried.  Council returned to regular meeting at 7:05 pm.

Mayor Dickson mentioned that he, along with Councilman Ott attended a meeting with Hussey Gay and Bell the previous week where they were presented with the opportunity for another grant.  Councilman Ott explained that the scope of the new grant would be to totally digitally map and smoke test the sewer system.  This mapping will give us a good picture of where we are and what we need to improve for the future. Having this done will also enable us to apply for other projects with greater ease. The project timeline is 12-18 months, and the project cost is $520,000.00, but with this grant it will not be at the cost of the town. 

Adjournment: Mayor Pro Tem Connelly made the motion to adjourn.  Councilman Oliver seconded the motion, motion carried. Council meeting was adjourned at 7:11 pm.
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Emily Maynard
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